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Commentary
7.9 billion

By KEVIN F. SHERRY

November 20, 2011

That’s the total number of pounds of fish and shellfish caught in 2009, according to the US Census Bureau’s 2012 Statistical Abstract. What’s the most-caught? Fish sticks!

Well, pre-fish sticks, anyway. The Alaskan pollock (pictured) tops the list, with more than 1.8 billion pounds caught. Alaskan pollocks are most commonly found in fish sticks or impersonating other shellfish like crab or shrimp. They’re the current stand-in fish for Atlantic cod, which was overfished to the point of collapse, and some people worry the Alaskan pollock might be headed in the same direction.

Second on the most-caught list is fish more commonly found in lipstick or fish-oil pills than on your dinner plate: menhaden, which represents more than 1.4 billion pounds of the 2009 catch. That’s more than the entire catch of all types of shellfish, which is represented by 97 million pounds of lobsters and 36 million pounds of oysters.

As the total numbers of fish and shellfish we haul in declines, the prices we pay for them are increasing. The 9 billion pounds caught in 2000 had a value of $3.5 billion, while the 7.9 billion pounds caught in 2009 is valued at $3.9 billion. And the cost of that fish in grocery stores or restaurants will just keep going up.

If you don’t have the patience to make your fortune catching fish, you could always grow your own. In 2010, US private aquaculture companies raised nearly 479 million pounds of catfish, up from 392 million pounds 20 years ago. The average price received by processors has remained fairly steady, at 78 cents per pound.

No figures were readily available for the tartar-sauce industry.
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